Irlam & Cadishead

PARKS & OPEN SPACES MEETING


Minutes of meeting Tuesday 21 November 2006 

Irlam Council Offices, Astley Road, Irlam

1) INTRODUCTIONS AND APOLOGIES

Present:
Chris Trueblood
 (Chair)


- Community Development

Ursula Sossalla-Iredale 


- Neighbourhood Manager



Steve Taylor



- Environment Services



Steve Jones



- Environment Services



George Gilbody



- Environment Services



Holly Preston



- Ranger



Stephanie Brotherton


- Youth Service



Reita Sheehy



- Local resident



Ann Cavanagh



- Friends’ of the Parks



Tom Broad



- Prince’s Park Garden Centre



Lisa Derbyshire



- Nuisance Link Officer



Sue Ness (Minutes)


- Administration

Apologies:
Cllr Joe Kean  /  Phil Kemp  /  Paul McKeown  /  Lynn Brown


ACTION

2) MINUTES OF LAST MEETING (21.11.06) / MATTERS ARISING

Matters arising:
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· 1) Tennis Courts – nothing to report at present

Page 3:

· 7a) The old river course land ownership – nothing to report as present
Steve Taylor

3) PRINCE’S PARK

a) General Maintenance 
· Containers (Steve Taylor) – The long term vision is to improve the appearance of the entrance to the park.  The meeting with Irlam Rangers was to discuss the options of re-location of the containers, one of which is fitted and used as changing facilities for the teams.  Discussions are still ongoing as Bernard Noon was unable to attend this meeting.  Another meeting is being organised which will be attended my more senior officers from Environmental Services.  There are ongoing discussions regarding a new build onto the Pool – funding is being sought.
· Bike Pod (Holly Preston) – Still unable to gain access.  New lock mechanism is to be fitted.
· Memorial Garden (Steve Taylor) – Unable to keep deadline for completion due to staff shortages.  Have now appointed two new staff.  Holly requested that money be made available as the young people have now almost finished the mosaic which will need to be placed in the garden.  The call centre number for cleansing to empty bins is 909 6500
· Entrance to Prince’s Park (Steve Taylor) – Tree management is needed at the entrance.  Plans for side paths are for complete landscaping.  Steve is trying to introduce as many elements to make this a Green Flag Park.

· UPS (Holly Preston) – Nothing further to report.  Caroline Lightfoot had been negotiating with UPS Headquarters in the USA as Spurgeons was the voluntary chartable group that this donation was going through.  Now on hold until  Caroline’s post with Spurgeons has been filled
· George Thomas Playground (Holly Preston) – Part of the railings had to be moved in the refurb – the ‘ants’ could be painted when the re-paint is being done 
· Site meeting on Wednesday 22 November when play area should be finished.  An official opening to be planned in Jan/Feb 2007 
· Hard core has been requested for the basket ball area.  Tarmac suggested to be done before area opened
· Contractors have left gates open and people have been gaining access to an unsafe site.  No sign had been put up to say area was closed for refurbishment
· BMX Skate Park – Drainage (Steve Jones) – Will be done by March when footpaths go in.  Gate to be moved before Christmas
· Pool Developments – No update.  Funding being sought.  To invite Wendy Walker to the next meeting
· Prince’s Park Garden Centre Developments (Tom Broad) – Staff from the Centre have been to Boundary Road.  They cleared the vegetation before painting the railings.
· Toilets to be installed January 2007.  Mr Birley is concerned about the drains when the toilets are installed – Urban Vision are to install
· Development meeting taken place to move plans forward..  Next meeting February 2007 
· Friends’ of I&C Parks (Anne Cavanagh) - Tree Planting, press release has gone to the Advertiser
· Meeting needed with Peel Holdings and Lanes Landscape to identify gaps, ie planting.  Planting has been destroyed by builders.
· All angles must be covered when dealing with Peel Holdings
· Letter could be sent to Phil Rothwell of Peel Holdings from the Friends’ group.  Draft letter to be discussed at their own meeting
· Keep minutes of meeting with planning
· Youth Shelter (Lynn Brown) – Group established but nothing to report at present
Helen Ball

Steve Jones/

Ian Worsley

Sue Ness

4) CADISHEAD PARK

· Masterplan update with costings being written – an electronic copy will be circulated.
· Feed gates are being kept locked but the small gate is being opened for access.  The week of the 16 October the gates were installed.  
· Due to local complaints, the main gates on Harrett Street off Hayes Road will be kept closed when there is a football match being played.  It is also believed that these gates do not meeting the DDA standards
· This situation needs to be reviewed and look again at in the New Year.
· Signs to say ‘No Bikes’ could be erected which could be used as a first warning.  A pilot is currently running in Albert Park


5) RANGER SERVICE (Holly Preston)
· Holly’s contract ended on 10 November but funding from community committee which has been matched funded by The Hamilton Davies Trust, the contact can be extended to September 2007.  Further funding is being sought
· The orienteering course has been successfully launched
· Toddlers walk also successful with 63 attending
· School groups are still continuing
· Ranger linked in with the Friends’ group
· For the New Year – clean-ups ; bird box building ; woodland management
· The knee rails around the cops – suggestion to remove.  Causing more damage by vandals by being cut off.  Initially to remove one panel and review


6) IRLAM LIBRARY PLANTING SCHEME (Steve Taylor)

· There is currently no funding for this project


7) ANY OTHER BUSINESS

· Health & Social Care Award – Chris explained how this group came to win this award which was through meeting the city’s pledges

· Boundary Road playground railings – this is still on the PPGC’s agenda

· Lords Street – There are notices re no dog fouling, but there are no bins

· Carlton Way – Residents asking for a gate to be installed on the bridge, this is possibly more of a Warrington Council’s problem, but it is understood that people from Cadishead are using this bridge

· Cadishead Rec – Reita asked the question if anything is being done regarding the youths who congregate on the Rec.  Anthony Lord is currently doing outreach work there on a Friday.  A database is being kept with the Nuisance Link Team and individuals can be tracked who are causing anti-social behaviour

· Fishing Licence – Irlam Accord has been dissolved.  A sub group of the Boathouse Anglers have received £10k funding from Awards-for-All to refurbish the fishing pegs

· Britain in Bloom – This project has been successful in Langworthy & Seedley.  This can be matched funded by community committee.  Ursula to obtain more information on this project
Paul McKeown

Ursula

8) DATE / TIME / VENUE OF NEXT MEETING

Date:              Tuesday, 30 January 2007 

Time:             10:30am

Venue:           Irlam Council Offices, Astley Road, Irlam M44 5LL
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